
July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON 

  EAST BRADFORD AVENUE FROM NORTH BARTLETT AVENUE 

  TO NORTH OAKLAND AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents of the 1700 block of East Bradford 

Avenue to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could 

be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON 

  SOUTH 18TH STREET FROM WEST LINCOLN AVENUE 

  TO WEST WINDLAKE AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents on South 18th Street from West 

Lincoln Avenue to West Windlake Avenue to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could 

be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

  WEST NATIONAL AVENUE FROM A POINT 

  300 FEET EAST OF SOUTH 9TH STREET TO A 

  POINT 30 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a business at 819 West National Avenue to install 

the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the Park 

and Ride parking lot at 731 West National Avenue have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling 

eastbound on West National Avenue when vehicles park close to their driveway. Therefore, in the 

interest of public safety, we recommend installing the above captioned parking restriction to 

increase visibility at the driveway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 8TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

  WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM WEST GREVES STREET 

  TO A POINT 80 FEET WEST 

 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

  WEST ST PAUL AVENUE FROM WEST GREVES STREET 

  TO NORTH 27TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local business to remove the above-captioned 

traffic restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that all but 80 feet of the “No 

Parking” restriction can be removed, thereby restoring additional on-street parking in this area, and 

still provide the necessary clearance for traffic flow on West St Paul Avenue. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  REMOVE NO PARKING 3:30 PM TO 5:30 PM EXCEPT 

  SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  NORTH HAWLEY ROAD FROM WEST NOTRE DAME COURT 

  TO WEST WASHINGTON BOULEVARD 

 

  REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM EXCEPT 

  SATURDAY AND SUNDAY ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH HAWLEY ROAD FROM WEST VLIET STREET 

  TO WEST NOTRE DAME COURT 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

We previously covered the no parking restrictions on North Hawley Road from West Notre Dame 

Court to West Washington Boulevard on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a substantial 

time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent 

removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1ST ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH 27TH STREET FROM A POINT 530 FEET 

  SOUTH OF WEST SILVER SPRING DRIVE TO A 

  POINT 210 FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

Due to the removal of the business at this location, the above-captioned parking restriction is no 

longer needed. The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the above captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  REMOVE ANGLE PARKING ON SOUTH 5TH STREET 

  FROM WEST BRUCE STREET TO WEST MINERAL STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In conjunction with the repaving of South 5th Street between West Virginia Street and West Bruce 

Street the angle parking configuration was removed. Therefore, the above captioned legislation is no 

longer needed, we therefore recommend its removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH 9TH STREET WEST MANITOBA STREET 

  TO WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking 

is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



July 12, 2017 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #170484 

  INSTALL TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 8:00 AM TO 6:00 PM 

  MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY, AND TWO-HOUR PARKING 

  8:00 AM TO 6:00 PM ON SATURDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST CLYBOURN STREET 

  TO A POINT 285 FEET NORTH 

 

  INSTALL NO STOPPING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM MONDAY THROUGH 

  FRIDAY AND NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST CLYBOURN STREET 

  TO EAST MICHIGAN STREET 

 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST MICHIGAN STREET 

  TO A POINT 100 FEET SOUTH 

 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR METER PARKING 9:00 AM TO 6:00 PM 

  MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY, AND TWO-HOUR PARKING 

  8:00 AM TO 6:00 PM ON SATURDAY ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST CLYBOURN STREET 

  TO EAST MICHIGAN STREET 

 

  REMOVE NO STOPPING 7:00 AM TO 9:00 AM MONDAY THROUGH 

  FRIDAY AND NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  NORTH VAN BUREN STREET FROM EAST CLYBOURN STREET 

  TO EAST MICHIGAN STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In an effort to create turnover parking for the new development on the east side of North Van Buren 

Street between East Clybourn Street and East Michigan Street and the need to maintain three traffic 

lanes on the roadway we recommend the installation of above-captioned parking restrictions. Based 

on your previous indication of support of the restriction we will we will prepare the necessary 
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legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support 

it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 

 


